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16 September 2015 – Further to last week’s announcement in relation to the on-going 
ArborGen employee matter, Rubicon announced that the Plaintiffs’ filings made today 
showed that the nine Plaintiffs were seeking damages of approximately US$43 million from 
ArborGen, the partner defendants and representatives. Rubicon clarified that whilst these 
were the damages being sought, the South Carolina lower court has yet to make any ruling 
on damages, or allocation thereof. Rubicon repeated that the intention is to appeal the 
initial court’s decision to the South Carolina Court of Appeals, if the decision is adverse to 
ArborGen or the Company. Rubicon said it had been advised that such an appeal can take up 
to two years to be determined. 
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